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PROMISE ONE 

 

“We are going to know a new freedom and  

                        a new happiness.” 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

From the Editor  
 
This month's issue is full of A.A. history and exciting events, Tips on 
Staying Sober this Holiday Season, humor, puzzles and more! Of 
note, in the January 2023 Delegate Report, Tami L. contrasts the 
triangle of recovery, unity and service, where we become more 
humble and embrace anonymity in greater measure, with 
alcoholism as a downward journey of the soul led by the ego.  The 
Sunday Morning Open Group usually held at the Providence Center 
goes online New Year day only. I bring you this first edition of 2023. 

 

In service and with gratitude, Julia J., Editor of the ECO newsletter. 
 

 

http://www.edmontonaa.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

CONCEPT ONE 
 

“Final responsibility and ultimate authority for A.A. world services 

should always reside in the collective conscience of our whole 

Fellowship.” 
 

 

TRADITION ONE 
 

“Our common welfare should 

come first; personal recovery 

depends upon AA unity.” 

 

When A.A. was very young, the first 
members clearly saw the preservation 
of its unity as a life-or-death matter for 
themselves and for the alcoholics still 
unrecovered. The First Tradition states 
this aim, and it is the common aim of all 
Twelve Traditions. When A.A. reached 
the age of 35, the aim was restated in 
the theme of the 1970 International 
Convention: 

 
This we owe to A.A.’s future: 
To place our common welfare first; 
To keep our Fellowship united. 
For on A.A. unity depend our lives 
And the lives of those to come. 

 
—The Twelve Traditions Illustrated 
Copyright © 1971 by Alcoholics Anonymous 
World Services, Inc. 
 

  

 

                           
            

 

 

 

 

STEP ONE 
 

 
 

                                                    

 

                                                                                   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPIRITUAL PRINCIPLE ONE 
 

Acceptance – Fairness and straight forwardness of conduct: 

adherence to the facts. 

 
Multiple times throughout the day, things may not go as planned. Practice acceptance 
when you’ve just missed the bus for work, or when they run out of coffee in the office. 

Acceptance is by far one of the most useful principles to practice. 
 

https://royallifecenters.com/the-spiritual-principles-of-recovery-12-ways-you-can-practice-them-every-day/ 

 



Tips for staying sober over the holidays 

1. Hatch a holiday escape plan 

Holiday-themed parties and family gatherings are often soaked in alcohol, and people are likely to offer you a 

drink—and they might be dumbstruck when you prefer to be sober. Plan ahead for uncomfortable situations 

and triggering environments. 

2. Rewrite the holiday story in your head 

Speak with a sober friend or sponsor about the emotions and expectations you have wrapped up in the 

holidays—especially if you feel resentful, or if you replay in your mind old childhood experiences and 

memories. You need to investigate and challenge the internal monologue about what you are owed and what 

you are lacking.  

3. Want to stay sober? Stay helpful 

If you want to stay sober during the holidays, look for every opportunity to be of service. Serve a meal at a 

homeless shelter, reach out to a newcomer at a meeting, or spend time with an elderly loved one or neighbor. 

There are a million different ways to give back, pay it forward and be of service, and each opportunity guides 

you further away from resentment, self-pity and fear. 

4. Be mindful of what you're drinking 

At family gatherings and social events, tote around your favorite non-alcoholic drink. People won't feel so 

inclined to offer you a drink, and they won't get the chance to pester you about your sobriety.  

 

5. Some triggers and traps are optional 

If you know Cousin Sadie is going to grill you about rehab, avoid her. If Uncle Brian is going to mix you a stiff 

drink, stay away from him. If the office New Year's party is really all about drinking make a brief appearance or 

don't attend. 

6. Practice self-care throughout the holidays 

Celebrate the holiday season and the fullness of your sober life by taking time for yourself. Proper nutrition, 

gentle exercise and restorative sleep can do wonders for your well-being. The better you feel physically, the 

stronger you will be emotionally. Nourish your spirit, too, through personal reflection and connection with those 

you love.  

7. If you need treatment for addiction, consider going to rehab over the holidays 

Some families might consider the holidays an inappropriate time to help a loved one get into addiction 

treatment when, in fact, it could be an ideal opportunity. For many of the reasons mentioned earlier, substance 

abuse tends to ramp up over the holidays. Addiction treatment initiated during the holidays could be the best 

gift you give to your family, your friends and yourself. 

 



 

 
 
  

AA HISTORY FOR THE MONTH OF JANUARY 

January 1 
1946: The A.A. Grapevine increased the cost of a year’s subscription to $2.50. 
1948: Columbus Dispatch reported first anniversary of Central Ohio A.A. Group. 
1948: First A.A. meeting was held in Japan, English speaking. 
1988: West Virginia A.A. began the first statewide toll-free telephone hotline. 

January 2 
1889: Bridget Della Mary Gavin (Sister Ignatia) was born in Ireland. 
2003: Mid-Southern California Archives moved to new location in Riverside. 

January 3 
1939: First sale of Works Publishing Co. stock was recorded. 
1941: Jack Alexander told Bill W. the Oxford Group would be in his Saturday Evening Post 
article on A.A. 

January 4 
1939: Dr. Bob stated in a letter to Ruth Hock that A.A. had to get away from the Oxford 
Group atmosphere. 
1940: First A.A. group was founded in Detroit, Michigan. 
1941: Bill and Lois W. drove to Bedford Hills, NY, to see Stepping Stones and broke in 
through an unlocked window. 

January 5 
1941: Bill and Lois visited Bedford Hills again. 
1941: Bill W. told Jack Alexander that Jack was “the toast of 
A.A. — in Coca Cola, of course.” 

January 6 
2000: Stephen P., compiler of the Concordance to Alcoholics Anonymous, died. 

January 8 
1938: New York A.A. split from the Oxford Group. 

January 12 
1943: Press reported the first A.A. group in Pontiac, Michigan. 

January 13 
1988: Jack Norris, M.D., Chairman/Trustees of A.A. for 27 yrs. died. 
2003: Dr. Earle M., author of Physician Heal Thyself, sober 9 years, died 

January 15 
1941: A.A. Bulletin No. 2 reported St. Louis group had ten members. 
1941: Bill W. asked Ruth Hock to get him “spook book, The Unobstructed Universe”. 
1945: First A.A. meeting held in Springfield, Missouri. 
1948: Polk Health Center Alcoholic Clinic started operations with 14 willing subjects.  

January 17 
1919: 18th amendment, “Prohibition,” became law. 

January 19 
1940: First A.A. group met in Detroit, Mich. 
1943: Canadian newspaper reported eight men met at “Little Denmark,” a Toronto 
restaurant, to discuss starting Canada’s first A.A. group. 
1999: Frank M., A.A. Archivist since 1983, died.   
 
                                                                                                               (continued next page) 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

January 20 
1954: Hank P., author of The Unbeliever in the first edition of the Big Book, died. 

January 21 
1951: A.A. Grapevine published memorial issue on Dr. Bob. 

January 23 
1961: Bill W. sent an appreciation letter, which he considered long-overdue, to Dr. Carl Jung 
for his contribution to A.A. 

January 24 
1918: Bill W. and Lois Burnham were married, days before he was sent to Europe in WW I, 
weeks after sending a postcard to Senator Harold Hughes of Iowa, saying he wanted to live 
long enough to see Hughes become President. 

January 25 
1915: Dr. Bob S. married Anne Ripley. 

January 26 
1971: New York Times published Bill’s obituary on page 1. 

January 27 
1971: The Washington Post published an obituary of Bill W. written by Donald Graham, son 
of the owner of the Washington Post. 

January 30 
1961: Dr. Carl Jung answers Bill’s letter with “Spiritus Contra Spiritum.” 
 

Other significant things that happened in January (no specific date available): 
1938: Jim B., author of The Vicious Cycle, a former atheist, gave A.A. “God as we understand 
Him.” 
1940: First AA meeting not in a home meets at Kings School, Akron, Ohio. 
1942: Drunks are Square Pegs was published. 
1951: The A.A. Grapevine published a memorial issue on Dr. Bob. 
1984: Pass It On, the story of Bill W. and how the A.A. message reached the world, was 
published. 

 
 

Thanks to Billy C. and Nancy O. of the group “AA History Buffs” for this list, used by permission. 

        
  

 
 

Opening for AA Grapevine Non-trustee Director AA Grapevine’s Corporate Board has started a search to 
fill a vacancy for one non-trustee director on the slate at the 2023 General Service Conference. Interested 
A.A. members are encouraged to submit a résumé. Basic qualifications for this position are: a minimum 
of seven years of continuous sobriety with a working knowledge of the A.A. service structure and 
familiarity with The A.A. Service Manual; ability to work with diverse teams in a group conscience setting; 
experience serving on boards of directors (nonprofit experience is most helpful); knowledge of 
organizational strategic planning, problem solving and implementation of change; experience with 
organizational management and finances; and familiarity and experience with management, legal, 
publishing, content production, web/app development, e-commerce and experience with new 
communication technologies and methodologies. Résumés should be sent to Janet Bryan, Director of 
Operations, AA Grapevine, Inc. at jbryan@aagrapevine.org, by February 3, 2023. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

   

 

 

Faithful Fivers 
 

 None in January 
 

The Faithful Fiver Club was initiated several years ago to 
generate funds for Central Office. AA members pledge 
a donation of $5.00 or more a month.  They then 
receive the satisfaction of carrying the message to the 
alcoholic who still suffers, and recognition (if they 
desire) in the monthly ECOS Newsletter. 
 

    

Birthday Club 

Marianne C. – Patience Love & Tolerance 

Jack H. – Westminster Group 

Trish O.-B. – Shifters Group 

 “What is the Birthday Club?” 
 

• A show of gratitude by AA members, who 

contribute $1.00 or more for each year of 

continuous sobriety. 
 

• These funds are used to HELP SUPPORT 

Central Office staff and volunteers to carry 

Twelfth Step message during office hours. 
 

• You will receive personal Birthday Card on 

your sobriety date. 
 

• Please contact Central Office, if you want 

to join our BIRTHDAY CLUB!  

#205, 10544 – 114 St., Edmonton, AB   

T5H 3J7    780-424—5900         

centraloffice@edmontonaa.org 

 

 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                              

 
 

 

 

 

 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO EDMONTON CENTRAL OFFICE 
 

In keeping with the AA Seventh Tradition of self-support, Edmonton Central Office can accept 
contributions only from AA members and AA Groups. 
 

Contributions can be made to Edmonton Central Office by any of the following methods (AA members 
or groups only please): 
• E-transfer to centraloffice@edmontonaa.org you will need to provide the answer to the security 
question via a separate email to this address. 
• Visa or MasterCard either over the phone (780-424-5900) or in person (by appointment) 
• Cheque made payable to “Edmonton Central Office” and brought to the office (by appointment) or 
mailed to the office at: 
 

o Edmonton Central Office  
o Suite 205 
o 10544 114 St NW 
o Edmonton, AB T5H 3J7 
o     

• Cash brought to the office (by appointment).  (Weekdays from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM) 
• Arranging on-going monthly contributions by calling or emailing Central Office 
    

The Edmonton Central Office Society is a registered charity. A tax receipt will be issued early in 2022 to 
individuals whose contribution is greater than $20.00. For a receipt to be issued, the full name and 
address of the individual is needed. The receipt will indicate a contribution to the Edmonton Central 
Office Society. 



 
 
 
                                                                           

Group Birthdays January 2023 

60 Minutes to Sobriety  
Last Sunday  
Jan 1    Carl L.          26 yrs    
        8 Johanne J.   33 yrs 
       15 Melissa A.   34 yrs  
        26 Marcel T.   43 yrs 
 

Back to Basics (St. Albert)  
First Thursday 
None   
 

Bonnie Doon   

Thursday 8:00 
Jan 11  Dan R.        41 yrs    
       19  George B.  49 yrs 
              

Breathe Easy 
First Friday 
None  
 

Fellowship Breakfast  
Last Saturday 
Jan  5    Tanya T.        1 yr 
      26    Dana W.      2 yrs      
 

Gratitude   
Last Monday     
Jan  1    Carl L.         27 yrs    
       27  Jordan C.      5 yrs 
  

 
Last Call   
Last Wednesday  
Jan  7    Susan M.   15 yrs 
 
 
 

Mustard Seed  
Last Sunday 
Jan  27   Ashley T.     2 yrs 
       
Oilman’s  
First Monday  
None 
   

South Side   
Third Friday  
Jan 11   Gord L.        29 yrs 
       13   Steve W.       8 yrs 
  

12 Steps to Serenity    
Jan  1    Collin H.         1 yr  
        2    Linda C.       10 yrs 
       13   Duncan M.  14 yrs 
       17   Brian B.         7 yrs 
 
St. Albert Sunday Night  
Last Sunday  
None     
 

Step Sisters 
Last Wednesday  
Jan  2   Robyn B.       3 yrs 
        14  Carol A.       10 yrs 

 
Please send members lists 
editor@edmontonaa.org 
or update your members 

list at AA Central Office. 
 
 

St. Albert Breakfast   
Jan  1      Don P.           2 yrs    
         7     Dave P.        13 yrs 
         8     Gaston J.     14 yrs         
        11      Ken B.         29 yrs 
        17     Dave T.        17 yrs         
        17     Kelly O.         4 yrs 
    
 

WEMG  
First Wednesday 
Jan  1     Dennis W.    38 yrs 
         5    Sonny V.      38 yrs 
         9    Gerry P.          9 yrs 
        21     Bob K.            3 yrs 
          
Westminister  
Last Saturday  
Jan  11   Roger A .     33 yrs  
        23   Manjit            5 yrs 
        25   Reg G.           4 yrs 
          
 

 
 

 
 

mailto:editor@edmontonaa.org


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Upcoming Events and other Notables  

 
 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       

 
    
 
  

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

A new Edmonton Central Office 
website has been designed with 
primary focus “ease of use” by 
someone who may have a drinking 
problem. Most content on the landing 
(home) page provides visual links to 
topics that would assist someone to 
decide if they might have a problem 
and to understand how AA could help. 

 

 
 
 

               
     
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

URGENT REQUIREMENT: 
AREA TREATMENT AND 
ACCESSIBILITIES 
COMMITTEE CHAIR 
 
Area 78 needs your help....to 
fill this important Committee 
Chair position 
Please note: 
 

1. The position will run from 
now till December 31, 2023 
(the end of Panel 72) 

2. It’s an urgent requirement 
and the member appointed 
will receive support to get 
up to speed 

3. This position requires past 
experience of a 2- year 
term as District Committee 
Member 

4. Following is the Chair 
position description, and an 
application form 

5. Please forward your 
completed form to Area 78 
Chair, Dave S. at  

     chair.72@area78.org 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

(Personal Meeting ID): 
942-603-2414 
Passcode: billw 
 

These are Open 
meetings, particularly 
for those who cannot 
make it to a face to face 
meeting. We especially 
welcome those located 
in remote areas, 
newcomers and also 
those who have limited 
accessibility and special 
needs. 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

My AA sponsor 
told me to stay 
away from 
places where I 
used to drink. 
So I just sold my 
car. 

Q: Why did the 
accountant do 
so well in AA? 
A: He was 
already a friend 
of bills. 
 
Q: Why aren’t 
sober AA’s good 
dancers? 
A: They lose 
interest after  
twelve steps. 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.12step.com/articles/alcoholics-anonymous/what-friend-bill
https://www.12step.com/articles/alcoholics-anonymous/what-friend-bill
https://www.12step.com/12steps


  

 



 

      And more…. https://www.aa.org/news-and-announcements  



 

 

WHAT DOES CENTRAL OFFICE DO? 

Central Office is a vital service that assists us in carrying out our primary purpose of helping the 

alcoholic who still suffers.  What critical services does Central Office provide using group donations? 

1. Central Office receives hundreds of phone calls each year from people looking for a solution to their 

drinking problem.  There are many people who have found sobriety as a result of these twelve step calls. 

2. Central Office houses and maintains a web site that provides information on meetings, events, and other 

valuable information. 

3. Central Office purchases and distributes literature and medallions to groups within the Edmonton 

Intergroup area. 

4. Central Office hosts a noon AA meeting from Monday to Friday. 

5. Central Office produces a monthly newsletter that informs members of news and events, and contains 

stories to help the alcoholic who still suffers. 

6. Central Office provides a physical meeting space for Edmonton Intergroup, the Edmonton General 

Services Committee (EGSC), and various intergroup committees. 

7. Central Office maintains and prints meeting lists for groups located from Red Deer to the Arctic Circle. 

8. Central Office maintains the "Bridging the Gap Volunteers List" and the "12 Step Calls List". 

9. When requested, Central Office sends the requested amount of group donations to the various AA 

organizations (e.g. GSO, EGSC, Area). 

10. Central Office stores records from intergroup committees and the AREA 78 archives. 

11. Central Office provides an outlet for members wanting to volunteer their time in service. 

12. Central Office makes the Bridging the Gap calls to assist people coming out of treatment centers. 

13. Central Office is the administrative hub of AA in Edmonton.  It maintains financial and administrative 

records for the Edmonton Central Office Society. 

14. Central Office provides administrative support for intergroup and EGSC committees (e.g. photocopying, 

etc.). 

 



 



 


